
 
 

Memorandum 
 
August 1, 2019 
 
To:   Interim Municipal Administrator 
 
Cc:   Kimberly K. Geariety, Sitka Labor Negotiator 
 
From:  Bryan Bertacchi, Utility Director 
 
Subject: IBEW Linemen Salary Survey Data  
 
 
 
As the CBS (City and Borough of Sitka) HR Director position is currently unfilled I was asked 
by our labor negotiator to provide salary survey information and to participate in the IBEW 2019 
negotiations. The NWPPA (Northwest Public Power Association) survey information is 
available from 2018 (see below).  The 2019 NWPPA salary survey data for Linemen will not 
available until the fall.  
 
Journeymen Lineman rates from 2018 in the six AK organizations reporting indicate $51.20 per 
hour simple average and $50.97 median.  Journeymen Lineman rates in Sitka are currently at 
$48.92.  The new proposed contract would create the first year rate at $49.78 still under the 
average and median rate statewide.  Additional rate increases in 2020 and 2021 will also not 
likely result in Sitka Journeymen Lineman rates exceeding those elsewhere in the state.   

 


